
ONGAONGA SCHOOL  NEWSLETTER ñ 23RD JUNE 2021 

 

Results, Draws & Sports News 
 

Interschool Gymnastics 
 

 
-to everyone who  
participated in the  
Interschool Gymnastics 
Festival last week.  
With special congratulations 
to Alex McCutcheon placed 
1st and Sophia Rawleigh 
placed 4th in the Advanced 
girls competition. 
 

Gymnastics 
Hastings competition 
Alex McCutcheon: 
5th Floor  8th Bar 
8th Beam   12th Vault 
Placed 7th overall. 
 

Hockey 
Results: 
O2 vs Elsthorpe   2/0 loss 
Ministicks team vs Tikokino  3/0 win 
CHB Slingshots vs Sherenden 2/1 loss 
 

Draw:  
Kwik Sticks Wednesday June 23th 
5.30 Field 1  O2 vs Tikokino  
 

Ministicks  Thursday June 24th 
4.00  semi-finals 
 

Miniball 
 

Draw: 
Yr 1&2 Ongaonga Minis 4.00 court 1 
 vs St Joôs Shooters  
 

Yr 3&4 Ongaonga Allstars 4.30 court 1 
 vs Waipawa Wizards 
 

Yr 5&6 Ongaonga Bouncers  6.15 court 1 
 vs Terrace Tornados  
 

Yr 7&8 Ongaonga Seniors 6.10 
 vs Waipukurau Bucks 
 

Netball 
 

Waipukurau Blue vs Argyll East loss 
Takapau Satellites vs St Joôs  37/7 win 
Takapau Stars vs Waipawa  13/4 win 
 

Draw: 
Juni Argyll East Ferns 
9.00 court 5  vs Argyll East Magic 
 

Amber & Grace  Waipukurau Blue 
10.00 court 3           vs  Takapau Rubies 
 

Naeomi  Takapau Satellites 
9.00 court 1  vs  Flemington Ferns 
 

Jasmine  Takapau Stars 
11.00 court 1  vs Waipukurau Yellow  
 

Alex & Christina  Flemington Force 
11.00 court 2  vs Waipawa Stars 
 

Rugby Results 
 

Central Storm       vs  Hereworth loss 
Central 12th grade vs Napier Pirates 44/10 win 
ǽtǕne Under 11s  vs Waipawa 28/5 win 
ǽtǕne Under 9s vs Central 4/1 loss 
 
For all Rugby draws, please see the  
CHB Junior Rugby Facebook page. 
 

DǊŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ  ǘƻ  ǘƘŜ  hƴƎŀƻƴƎŀ  {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ 
bƎņ aƛƘƛ ƴǳƛ ƪƛ ŀ YƻǳǘƻǳΦ 
 

EFFORT is our value of the week. We are focusing on putting 100% into 
all that we do and participate in. 
 

CHB Gymnastics Festival 
Congratulations to all the students who participated in the CHB gymnastics 
festival last week. A big thank you to Mrs Beamish for supporting the 
students and the parents who provided transport and came along to cheer 
on the students. 
Best wishes to the Room 1 students as they head to Tikokino School for the 
SH50 Novice Festival this Friday. 
 

Agri-Kids Nationals 
All the very best to Sam, Riley and Robert, the óOngaonga Musterersô, as 
they travel next week to Christchurch to participate in the Agri-Kids National 
competition.  Mrs Beamish will accompany the boys and their families and 
will keep us up to date with news on their progress.  We know they will 
represent Ongaonga School with pride.  
 

Road Markings 
What a wonderful job the council has made to the road outside 
our school to ensure the safety of our students. The road 
markings will heighten awareness of our school zone and 
remind drivers to reduce their speed. Thank you to Paul 
Robottom for getting this organised. 
 

Overnight Camp 
Thank you to the families who have sent their replies 
about the overnight camp this Friday 25th June starting 
at 5.30pm. The weather is looking good at this stage. 
We have had a small number of requests to sleep 
ômarae-styleô in Room 2 which is an option and there are 
some families only coming for dinner which is another 

option. If you haven't replied, can you please do so before Thursday 
afternoon as we have to sort the catering out. This is a great opportunity for 
family and community bonding and we appreciate your support. 
 

Mid-Year Parent/Teacher/Student Interviews  
These interviews are coming up next week on Monday 28th and Tuesday 
29th June and will be an opportunity to talk through student progress and 
discuss mid-year reports. Bookings have been set up on the School 
Interviews site and you can either go to www.schoolinterviews.co.nz and 
enter the code 33ama to make a booking or phone the office. 
 

Finally, regretfully we received Mrs Amy McCormickôs resignation this 
week. Amy has been teaching here at Ongaonga for the last 8 
years and will be greatly missed. Amyôs last day will be the 13

th
 

August and we wish her all the best in her next adventure. 
                                                                             
         
         Karen Barkle 

 
This is the Year 7&8 seven-a-side 

team that represented Ongaonga at the Hastings Boys 7-a-side Tournament 
in May and were Division 2 Winners! 



 
 

 
 
June 
25 Highway 50 Gymnastics 
and Whole school overnight camp 
28 3-way Interviews  
29 3-way Interviews  
July  
1 Afternoon tea for 7-a-side  
 organisation 
9 Last day Term 2 
26 First day Term 3 
August 
11 Ongaonga 7-a-side 

Teamwork, Respect, Effort & Empathy 

This weekõs notice is from Lily Gibbons: 
 

Youõve been Bus ted !   
 

Mannix and Floss  
Dender -Vaughan  

 

Welcome to our bus!  
 

And Thank You to our lovely bus 
drivers for looking after us every 
day.  

[ƛǎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǇǊƻǇŜǊǘȅ ŦƻǊ ǎŀƭŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǎƛƳǇƭȅ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ  
hƴƎŀƻƴƎŀ {ŎƘƻƻƭΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǇǊƻǇŜǊǘȅ ǎŜƭƭǎΣ LΩƭƭ ƎƛǾŜ 
ǘƘŜƳ ǳǇ ǘƻ ϷмлллΦϝ/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƳŜ ǘƻŘŀȅ ǘƻ ŬƴŘ ƻǳǘ ƳƻǊŜΦ 
5ƻǳƎ IŀǊǾŜȅ лнт нсн смро       ϝ¢ŜǊƳǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴŘƛǝƻƴǎ ŀǇǇƭȅ 

²ƘŜƴ ƛƴǎǳƭŀǝƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŜȄǘŜǊƴŀƭ ǿŀƭƭǎΣ  
LƴǎǳƭƳŀȄ ǿƛƭƭ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ Ϸрлл ǘƻ hƴƎŀƻƴƎŀ 
{ŎƘƻƻƭΦ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ !ƭŜȄ aŎ5ƻƴŀƭŘ лнт рфо ттто 

TREE VALUE ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS: These students had their names 
drawn out of the TREE Value acknowledgement box at the end of last week. From left to right they are: 

  
Briar Pinfold Rm 3, Respect 
Picking up an ipad off the floor and returning 
it to the cupboard. Ka pai! 
 

Jhian DeLeon Rm 6, Respect 
Helping his sisters out when they needed it. 
     -JS&AP 
Libby MacLeod Rm 1, Respect 
Listening to the game rules.  ïWillow & Alex 
 

Gabby Kyte Rm 5, Respect 
For tiding up the game before going to  
assembly and helping out her teammates.  
    ïWillow & Alex 

Waipukurau Rotary, Vet Services and Centralines  
present an evening with Mark Inglis. Tickets $35 from Civic Theatre, Property 

Brokers or Rotarians. Funds raised will support youth and community projects. 
Complementary drink & nibbles. Cash bar. 

Central Hawkes Bay College  
is now taking enrolment  
appointments for next year's 
Year 9 Students.  
 

Enrolments need to be  
completed before students sit 

the Entrance  exam on Friday 12th Nov. 
 

Parents/Caregivers can complete an online 
enrolment on the College  website. The 
College will then make contact to book an 
enrolment appointment.  
 

The CHB College website is:  
http://www.chbc.school.nz/  

for Ongaonga 7ôs Afternoon Tea  

  Catch -up: Thursday 1st July, 3.15  
 

We are keen to start the planning and organisation for the 
Ongaonga 7ôs tournament coming up in Term 3, Wednes-
day 11

th
 August.  

 

Everyone is invited to join us for a cuppa and some yummy 
baking for a chat about their ideas. 
Food and entertainment for the kids will be provided.  

 

Any questions, please phone Karen at school or John Merridew on 8566605. 

Lindsay/Otaia Bush 
 

Nau mai Haere Mai 
 

COMMUNITY PLANTING 
 

Sunday June 27th 2021 
 

10am Planting (bring spade) 
 

Followed by a Sausage Sizzle. Yum! 

KǾHUA 
 

Art Exhibition at 
CHB Museum 
 

23 High Street, 
Waipawa 
 

2 July - 2 October  
Open 7 days  
 

10am-4pm 
 

Exhibition opening, Friday 2 July at 6pm 
at CHB Museum. + Drinks & nibbles 

A seriously fun Hockey Week 
Ideal and Affordable Hockey Holiday 
Course  

Wed 21st to Fri 23rd July 2021 
9.00-3.00 daily 

Venue - Woodford House, Havelock North 
Course fee $120 
 

All enquiries: Todd Astill (QCS)  
Quality Coaching Services 027 3262 662 
 

email qualitycoachingservices@gmail.com 

POSITIONS AVAILABLE 
NOW. 
 

We are looking for Calf Rear-
ers to join our team at BEL Group to assist 
in rearing calves across several farms. 
 

Applicants must have a valid restricted driv-
erôs licence and be able to pass a drug test. 
 

If you are interested, please email your  
interest to: nicola@belgroup.co.nz  
or call 06 858 8921 

Notice from the  
Community Health Nurse 
 

! ǊŜǎǇƛǊŀǘƻǊȅ ǾƛǊǳǎ ƛǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ŀƴŘ Ƙŀǎ 
ōŜŜƴ ŎŀǳǎƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ ǎŜǾŜǊŜ ƛƭƭƴŜǎǎ  
ǇŀǊǝŎǳƭŀǊƭȅ ŀƳƻƴƎ ȅƻǳƴƎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΦ 
 

²Ŝ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ Ƴŀƛƴǘŀƛƴ ōŀǎƛŎ /h±L5  
ǇǊŜǾŜƴǝƻƴ ƳŜǘƘƻŘǎ ŀǎ ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ ǿƛƭƭ ǘƘŜǎŜ  
ǇǊŜǾŜƴǘ ǘǊŀƴǎƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƛǘ ƎŜǘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ƳŜǘƘƻŘǎ ǿƛƭƭ 
ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǾƛǊǳǎΥ  
 

-ǿŀǎƘκǎŀƴƛǝǎŜ ƘŀƴŘǎ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊƭȅ 
-/ƻǾŜǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƳƻǳǘƘ ƻǊ ŎƻǳƎƘ  
 ƛƴǘƻ Ŝƭōƻǿ 
-{ǘŀȅ ƘƻƳŜ ƛŦ ǳƴǿŜƭƭΦ   

It's time to get a second hoop! If your family 
would like to contribute to a second hoop, 
please email the office. 

The new basketball hoop 
is getting lots of use. 
 

Thanks again to the  
MacLeod & Merridew 
families for donating & 
installing it. 

Friday June 25 
Civic Theatre 
Waipukurau 
6.30pm 

http://www.chbc.school.nz/
mailto:nicola@belgroup.co.nz

